WICKERSLEY SCHOOL AND SPORTS COLLEGE
Bawtry Road, Wickersley, Rotherham, S66 1JL

001709 542147 @ contactus@wickersley.net @wickersley.net
HEADTEACHER: Mr T Hardcastle

14th July 2025

Dear Parents/carers

As we approach the new academic year | would like to take this opportunity to outline and clarify the
Wickersley School and Sports College PE Kit.

The PE kit is an extension of our School Uniform Policy. We aim for students to look uniform and smart,
while of course ensuring health and safety.

School PE kit includes:

T-shirt

- WSSC black and green branded PE T-Shirt (compulsory)

No other t-shirt is permitted including plain black t-shirts, movement festival t-shirt or the old style
WSSC PE t-shirt.

Leggings/Tracksuit Bottoms

- Any plain black or with a small logo. They do not have to be school branded, although
these are available to purchase if you wish.

If pupils choose to wear leggings, please ensure they are sports leggings and not fashion leggings
which can sometimes be transparent.

Shorts

- Any plain black or with a small logo. They do not have to be school branded, although
these are available to purchase if you wish.

Please ensure any shorts are mid thigh length. Short and excessively tight shorts are not permitted.

Jumper/Hoodie/Zip up Top

- Any plain black or with a small logo. They do not have to be school branded, although
these are available to purchase if you wish.
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Waterproof Top

- Optional extra in wet weather but please ensure these are black, thin and appropriate for
sports participation.

No outdoor coats can be worn as an alternative.

Underlayers/Gloves/Snocds

- Incold weather pupils are able to wear thin underlayers, gloves or snoods. These just
need to be black.

Trainers/Footwear

- Any colour sports style trainers

Pupils cannot wear their school shoes as PE trainers, they must bring a separate pair of sports
appropriate trainers. Fashion trainers, Converse, Vans, Crocs or sliders are not permitted.

Long hair
- Long hair must be tied back in a bobble
Jewellery

- All jewellery MUST be removed before the lesson.

New piercings are recommended during the 6 week school holidays to give adequate healing time and
enable removal. If a piercing cannot be removed, pupils must bring their own medical tape to cover.

False nails

- Inline with the School Uniform Policy false nails or nail enhancements of any kind are
not permitted.

Please keep own natural nails short. In PE this is for health and safety purposes of both the direct pupil
and others they may be playing against/with.

If a pupil forgets or brings incorrect kit in line with the above Policy:

- Pupils will be supplied with kit to borrow
- Any refusal to borrow kit will result in a sanctions referral
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We would appreciate any support that can be given from home to ensure that pupils are equipped with
the correct kit for their future PE lessons.

Many thanks for your co-operation.
Kind regards
Mr A Rawlin

Head of Physical Education



